





NEIGHBORHOOD ORGANIZATION MEETINGS to have a regular schedule!

The Longview Gardens Neighborhood Association will meet the third WEDNESDAY of every month.

NOVEMBER 16th AT 7:00 P.M. / 128 NORTH KING CHARLES ROAD

Our first Wednesday meeting (and the only one in 1994, because we'll take a holiday break in December) will be on Wednesday, November 16th at 7:00. We'll meet in the home of Barbara Risman and Rick Kane at 128 North King Charles Road, Phone # is 821-2506. The meeting will begin with a discussion of current business. There are two issues for consideration Our neighborhood must decide whether or not to join the "new and improved" Raleigh Neighborhood Coalition. We also need to consider whether to pursue a city program that helps to preserve the character of established neighborhoods. Our City Council representative, Brad Thompson, briefly described the program at a recent CAC meeting, and will try to attend our meeting in November. We are on his schedule. Refreshments will follow. Please mark your calendars NOW.

FIRST SUMMER HAPPENING A BIG SUCCESS!!!

Despite the heat, about fifty Longview residents gathered to celebrate the summer together. The children enjoyed a T-ball contest, balloon toss, lollipop pull and other games. The parents owe a big hand to game organizers and attendants: Rhiannon Scheidt, Bill Scott, Susan and Jim Reid, and Rick Kane. Also a big hit was the home made ice cream provided by the Ice Cream Cafe. If you can't wait 'till our Second Annual Summer Event for more, look for them on the Fayetteville Street Mall around lunch time: Thanks also to Alan Scheidt for taking tickets and handling money, and to our terrific . auctioneer, John Nader, who helped our organization raise nearly \$150.00. Thanks most of all to Gwen Scheidt and her organizing committee of Susan Reid and Azalee Sain. Also, remember to to support our local merchants who donated items to be auctioned: Kerr Drug, Food Lion, Mama's Kitchen and Frank's Pizza.

We owe a big thank you to our membership committee organizers, Cathy Hedgepeth and Barbara Williams, and to the block captains. The block captains will be very important to our organizing efforts as the deliver the Gazette to each and every home in the neighborhood. Please thank them!



We'd like to be able to welcome newcomers to the neighborhood in the Gazette, so please let us know who your new neighbors are! This month we welcome the Pemberton family to Lord Berkley Road and to Longview Gardens!

>14>000

If you want to meet others with interests similar to your own, call Barbara Risman and get connected! Call Barbara at 821-2506 to become active in any of these interest groups:

*Jogging on the Crabtree Creek Greenway -- remember, there's safety in numbers!

*A ladies walking group to stroll around the neighborhood for exercise and conversation

*Anyone interested in neighborhood (adult and child) softball games?